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     February is usually right in the middle of hiring season for school administrators. As I 

mentioned in the January board report, in December we hired a Spanish teacher for 

next year along with a Strength Training PE Teacher who started on February 5th. With 

the recent announcement of the retirement of long-time counselor Ron Michael at the 

end of the year, we now have a High School Counseling position open for next year.  

We plan to interview for this position in late February or early March. I will give an 

update on that process in my March Board Report.       

 

     On February 28, DC West will host the annual College Fair in the High School 

Library. There will be seventeen colleges represented along with several branches of 

the armed forces and seven local businesses. Juniors and seniors will attend the fair for 

30 minutes while freshmen and sophomores eat lunch and then will flip flop for the 

second 30-minute segment. Counselor Ron Michael stated, “The College Fair has 

grown into a great event over the years. It is another tremendous opportunity for our 

students to see what possibilities are out there for them after high school.” 

      

     The High School Faculty Senate is a representative group of teachers who meet 

once a month to discuss ways to improve the high school. This year the group has 

focused on improving teacher morale. Some things that have been implemented since 

the beginning of the year include “You Matter Mondays,” where teachers can wear a 

provided “You Matter” DC West t-shirt with jeans every Monday. We have also set up 

several teacher tailgates throughout the winter sports season that will continue into the 

spring. On February 8, DC West will hold its first ever “Teacher Appreciation Night” 

during the varsity basketball games against Platteview. During halftime of the varsity 

games, senior athletes will honor their choice for “most influential educator,” by 

escorting them to center court to be recognized. It should be a great night to celebrate 

all the great teachers at DC West, Platteview, and throughout the state of Nebraska.  

 

 

 

 

***The second quarter honor roll is listed on the second page of this report 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 


